
 
 

   March 25, 2019 

 

Members of the Board present: Chairman Bill Lynn, Vice Chairman T S Scott, Supervisors, Larry 
Robertson, Molly Shultz, John Whelan, Solicitor Ryan Tira, Secretary Joe Oberdorf, Zoning Officers Dean 
VonBlohn and Jim Dragano, Andrew Barton, Engineer, Police Chief Sean McGinley, and Fire Chief Leslie 
Young. 

 
Present for the public w Joe Diehl, Linda Rea, Henry Eyer, Nancy Whelan, Bill Pursel, Tom and Mary 
 Ann Landi, Mary Auten,  Robin and Tom Kessler, Glen Cromley, Patricia Swanson, Tax Collector  
Marlene Gunther, Pam Stettler and Karen Blackledge of the Danville News.  
 
ALL VOTING WILL BE CONSIDERED UNANIMOUS UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED. 
 

Solicitor Tira presented a Resolution authorizing the Chairman and the secretary to execute all necessary 
documentation to consummate the transfer of assets pursuant to the asset purchase agreement between 
Mahoning and Suez Water Company. Scott moved to consummate the  resolution and Whelan seconded.  
 
Solicitor Tira also presented the Deed of Dedication and Conveyance from the Greater Danville Area 
Industrial Development Corporation Woodbine) to Mahoning Township. Scott motioned to accept the 
Deed and Robertson seconded. 
 
Lloyd Craig asked if Ryan did the Stop Sign Ordinances. Tira then asked Lloyd for the list, which Lloyd will 
do. 
 
Zoning Officer Dean VonBlohn  Dean had nothing to add from two weeks ago. Zoning Office Dragano 
reported that he is in the process of rezoning and getting a better map of Cooper Township. 
 
 Police Chief McGinley Report shows  the Monthly Police Report- STATS from February 2019 

 
INCIDENTS:       329 
 

ACTIVITIES: 
  Crash Investigations      7  
  Motorist Assists       7 
  Alarms      16 
  Traffic enforcement (tickets)                 85 

Traffic enforcement (moving violations)  18  
  Reported Criminal Offenses   13  
 
Engineer Drew Barton – reported that tomorrow is the scheduled CFA board meeting.  Grant evaluation 
are on the agenda and he will let the board know as soon as he hears anything. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Street Dept. – Lloyd Craig – Report show the items worked on over the past month, Pending Items that 
were completed.  

1. Overtime since 3/11/19 is as follows: 1.5 manhours for safety committee meeting.  

2. Red light at Woodbine and Rt 11 malfunctioned on Saturday morning. Was repaired around noon 
by Kuharchick. 

3. Female locker room/ shower room progressing 

4. Posts for no parking signs on Bloom Rd are due at supplier next week and then will be brought to 
us ASAP. 

 
Items that need Boards input/ approval.    

1. Street Sweeping prices were as follows: Don E. Bower- $156/ hour and Robert Young Inc.- $178 / 
hour. Lloyd contacted Don Bower for the 2019 street sweeping. This should start on Wednesday 
morning.  

2. Would you like me to contact Valley Twp. and come to an agreement on the municipal boundary 
on Terre Lane? This needs to be done prior to Penn Dot placing on liquid fuels map and the 
Township would then receive Liquid Fuels Funds. Lloyd recommend contacting Valley Township 
regarding the Deed of Dedication. Dean had a question of properties and taxes in the Terre Lane 
area. 

3. Working on joint effort for led street lighting upgrade on the river bridge between Mahoning and 
Riverside. He has a proposal for the same led lights on the Mahoning section of the bridge and a 
cost of $2,502.60 from Seidel & Cero Electric.  Scott moved accept the proposal from Seidel 
Electric contingent upon that Riverside also agree with this proposal. The proposal by Seidel & 
Cero Electric includes the installation and 12 LED lamps  (28-watt, 3500 lumen 5000K) and a bucket 
truck. All traffic control would be done by Mahoning and Riverside. Shultz seconded. A permit 
from PA DOT must be also received by the Township. 

4. Lloyd also said the new outlet sign should be done by Wednesday. (PA One Call) 

Tax Collector Gunther reported her lock box will soon be finished. Lloyd reported that should be 
done by the end of the month. 

Mrs. Auten asked about no parking. Lloyd noted the ordinance was passed and the “No parking” 
is still going to happen. Scott then reviewed the entire future project on Bloom Road related to 
pedestrian and bicycle lanes. He also noted that Government , Business, PPL and PA DOT would 
have work together to complete the project.  

Linda Rea asked  about the happening with the fire house Water and Sewer bills.  Scott reported 
the Supervisors are waiting for financials from the fire house to see if the Board can justify 
increasing the fire tax.  He noted the fire tax has not be reviewed for over 25 years ago.  

She then asked a question about yard clipping, tree clippings and garden waste to be picked up 
from JDOG.  Scott said the Supervisors will have to discuss this later in the month.  

Pam Stettler asked if the fire house restaurant profit goes toward maintain the fire trucks. Fire 
Chief Young said they pay for the Little League teams, and fire training schools.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Supervisor Robertson moved to approve all the Minutes for January and February. Whelan 
Seconded. 

Chairman Lynn reported the US Post Office (noting that some homes still have the old address on 
the home or mail box) would like the residents to take down the old addresses and put up or 
leave the new addressed in place. 

Chairman Lynn also noted that Montour County along with four other counties, the Mosquito-borne 
Disease Control Schedule for 2019 . Larval surveillance will begin on May 1st and continue until September 
27th. Mahoning Township will be notified if it becomes necessary to use a truck-mounted Ultra-low 
Volume spray. 

 

Chairman Lynn  
The 2019 Paving Bids for the last section of Red Lane and the parking lots, 2,422 tons of 9.5 mm Bit. 
Wearing Course Type.  
Barletta Materials  $253,946.70   
Dave Gutelius, Excavating $187,269.04 
Glen Hawbaker   $227,910.20 
M&J Excavating   $215,558.00 
New Enterprises  $219,118.34 
HRI, Muncy   $213,136.00    
Robert C. Young  $227,668.00 
 
Supervisor Whelan moved to accept the bid for the 2019 paving to Dave Gutelius Excavating 
($187,269.04) pending review by Solicitor Tira checking for the bonds.  The bid bond is to be 10% of the 
bid and the performance and paving bond to be 100% from the lowest bidder. Supervisor Shultz seconded. 
 
Chairman Lynn reminded everyone that 1 truck load and trailer maximum allowed (no Uhaul  trailers 
trailers). No paint cans, computers, electronic equipment, tv sets, brush, limbs, stumps, grass, garbage, or 
contractors waste products or any appliance with Freon (air conditioners and refrigerators) will be 
accepted and there will be a $6.00 charge per tire. 
 

Supervisor Shultz motioned to pay the bills and adjourn the meeting. Robertson seconded.    

This meeting was recorded. These minutes reflect the events and dialog during the meeting but are not 

transcribed verbatim. 

Carolyn Dragano Secretary and Joe Oberdorf, Secretary 


